
 

St Peter’s Annual Parish Meeting  
 

Parish Council Office, St. Peter’s Village Hall, Worcester WR5 3TA 

 
 

Mr. Alex Booth, Clerk to St Peter’s Parish Council Email: stpetersparishcouncilworcester@gmail.com 

Thursday 12th May 2022 at 7.00pm.  

 

Present were eight Parish Councillors, the Clerk, and three members of the public (one of whom also 

a member of the press).  

The minutes of the previous year’s Parish Meeting on the 13th of May 2021 were agreed as a true 

record and signed by the Chairman of the Parish Council.  

The Chairman’s report was presented, paying particular tribute to those involved in Covid-19 

assistance such as St Peter’s Coronavirus Support Group and regular foodbank collections, and also 

to other notable occurrences that have taken place over the last year. The report also gave our 

thoughts to those who have been affected by the loss of a loved one or friend. To those who have 

had covid-19, and those who are still suffering with long covid. The Chairman paid tribute to ex 

Parish Councillor Mike Johnson who was the longest concurrent standing Councillor in recent 

history. The newest Parish Councillor Angie Wytcherley was welcomed. Enhancements to the parks 

and greens spaces were well received such as the planned pump track and outdoor gym equipment. 

A new member of the local Police team has joined the community team, St Peter’s have one of the 

lowest reported crime rates in the city. Several matters relating to planning decisions by the district 

council and the poor quality of planning applications was noted.  

 

The meeting was closed at 7:30  

 

 Signed…………………………. Chairman   Date……………………… 

 


